
UPPER OXFORD TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION 

APRIL 4, 2011 

 

 The Upper Oxford Township Planning Commission held their regular monthly meeting at the 

township building, 1185 Limestone Road, Russellville, PA at 7:30 PM on Monday, April 4, 2011. 

 

 Members present:  Christine Nibouar, Sam Reyburn, Dave Underwood, Harold Bryson and Karl 

Herr 

 

 Others:  Jane Daggett, Secretary, Betsy Huber, Charles Fleischmann, Frances Reyburn and Bill 

Hovis 

 

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, Christine Nibouar at 7:30 P.M. 

 

MINUTES – Motion was made by Karl Herr, seconded by Dave Underwood and carried to approve the 

March 14, 2011 Minutes with the following correction:  

  

 “MS4 – last sentence – correct “we” to “will”. 

 

MOTION CARRIED. 

 

MS4 – This will be discussed at next month’s meeting when the engineer is present.  Betsy explained that 

all townships are required to map all storm sewers, road pipes and put filters on them to prevent water from 

polluting the bay. 

 

OXFORD REGIONAL COMPREHENSIVE PLANNING – Karl Herr reported that the last meeting was 

on transportation plans and improvements (TII).  The townships are instructed to gather priority projects 

and share the information at their April 6
th

 meeting.  At the March 28, 2011 Work Session, Scott and Betsy 

reviewed previous years and decided that our priority project is the bridge on Route 896 over Muddy Run. 

 

ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, motion was made by Harold Bryson, seconded by 

Sam Reyburn and carried to adjourn at 7:40 P.M. 

 

       Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

       Jane Daggett 

       Secretary 

 

 


